A (ii):  Fisheries & Forestry

Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry Portfolio

Budget Estimates 2000-2001, 28 & 29 May 2001


Question: 7
Output: # Outcome: AFMA

Topic: NPFMP at-sea research

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: Page 17
Senator O’Brien asked:

Isn’t that research work going to give more credibility to the research which is based on shore based data collection on catch?

Answer:

The Australian Fisheries Management Authority (AFMA) and the Northern Prawn Fishery Management Advisory Committee (NORMAC) have negotiated with Fisheries Research and Development Corporation (FRDC) for additional research funding for NPF of about $200,000 per year.  Half of this will be provided by industry with the other half made up of matching Commonwealth funds.  NORMAC have expressed their intention to use these funds for at-sea research.

To ensure that the areas of highest priority are address the NORMAC Research and Environment Committee and Northern Prawn Fishery Assessment Group held a open workshop with industry in Cairns to develop a program for at-sea research in the fishery.  The highest priority projects where identified were:

· establishing distribution, abundance and recruitment patterns for the assessment of red-legged banana prawn stocks in the Joseph Bonaparte Gulf;

· determining whether inshore areas are a spatial refuge for white banana prawns (Penaeus merguiensis); and

· Assessing the effectiveness of closures in the Northern Prawn Fishery.

Work has commenced on developing project designs and funding applications for these initiatives.
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